Notes of a public meeting of the Teddington PLG held on 16th July 2009 at The Baptist Church Teddington.

APOLOGIES


Mr. Brian Holder





Mr. John Demont





Mr. Geoff Howland





Cllr. Stephen Knight

PRESENT


Mr. Martyn Kingsford TD (in the Chair)





Sgt. P. Denholm





P.C. Juan Alercon





PCSO Zoe Bradley





PCSO Paul Spratley





Mrs. Judith Schomberg (note taker)





Plus Cllr. Martin Elengorn 





Plus approx. 16 members of the public

BRIEFING BY THE SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM (SNT)

Sgt Pat Denholm introduce her team.
PC Alercon briefed the meeting as follows.
The Anti Social Behaviour problem is being tackled with success. The team follow youths causing a disturbance and confiscate the alcohol and make sure they leave the area.

The team check the off-licences, supermarkets and pubs regarding selling to under-age customers.  They have had a couple of successes leading to prosecutions.

There has been a drug related arrest leading to a seizure of cannabis.

Shop-lifting has been occurring in Teddington but most shops are now on the Town Link system which helps to keep it under control.

Residential and shed burglaries have decreased in the area but thefts from motor vehicles have increased - particularly in the Cedar Road car park area and Harrowdene Gardens. Leaflet drops have been carried out to try and educate people about leaving - or rather not leaving - valuables in cars.
There are high visibility patrols in the area and also plain clothes patrols all of which help the situation.

There is also a CCTV van which parks around the town with cameras which hopefully will put thieves off.

Suspicious vehicles in the area are being dealt with.

THE POLICING PLEDGE 
Sgt. Denholm spoke about The Policing Pledge having put a copy of it on each seat. She talked through some of the pledges and said that the whole pledge could be read on the Web.

Sgt. Denholm also had copies of various leaflets relating to The Pledge which people could take away with them.

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
PCSO Spratley reported that more Neighbourhood Watch schemes were being set up. There are 12 at the moment in the area and if anyone is interested in starting one up in their neighbourhood to speak to him after the meeting and leave their e-mail address.

These schemes are a good idea because one can keep up-to-date with problems and hopefully be able to act before anything serious happens.

COMMUNITY CRIME FIGHTERS

Mr. Kingsford reported that he had been to a meeting in July which was a Community Crime Fighters Training Conference.

A brief account is as follows:

· More emphasis on victims and witnesses

· A witness Code of Practice

· Public need to know more from the Police/Council about what they are doing on matters of concern

· Community payback scheme - offenders (low level) doing work locally in 
orange jackets

· SNTs welcomed in every area of London

· Officers patrolling one at a time and only two if really necessary

QUESTION TIME
Mr. Wright said a simple system was needed to inform the public of telephone numbers to ring in various levels of emergencies.

Maybe a leaflet to put on the kitchen wall:  “If in doubt always call 999”
Mr. Price Davies reported that there had been 11 burglaries in King Edwards Grove this year.  The perpetrators of the crime leave a dustpan and brush on the front path and if it is still there several days later then 
the house must be empty.

It was pointed out to Mr. Price Davies that KEG is in the Hampton Wick SNT area but the point was taken and noted.

Carol Edwards reported that she had had a very successful meeting with the Police and her landlords RHP because out-of-town youths are still using their grounds.

She also reported that there had been a very successful intervention by SNT team.  Mr. Kingsford stressed the importance of leaving these matters to the experts and not to intervene and if in doubt ring 999

Boucher Close is still having trouble with youths but PCSO Spratley said 
our team is on the case.

Mr. Roxby said that not everyone had access to the internet. It was suggested that in that case people were advised to go to the Library.

It was also suggested that there are more information screens around the area.

Mr. Price Davies reported having had a call from a firm stating they were interested in his security details.  He obviously did not reply but wanted to warn people of this scam.

Several people bought up the subject of cyclists on the pavement in Teddington.  It is now a serious problem. The SNT team said they had caught several of them but the problem is as soon as the cyclist sees them they dismount.

Speeding buses in Park Road and Sandy Lane - the subject was raised by Mr. Kingsford who said he would like to see how many bus drivers have been prosecuted.

Mr. Kingsford also bought up the seriousness locally of events in 
London which take our local police officers off our streets with special reference to the Tamil demonstration in Parliament Square.

Sgt. Denholm reported on the success of the Pub Watch Charity 
Evening. It was quite well attended and raised £420 divided evenly between The Shooting Star Charity, Cancer Research, The RNLI and St. Johns Ambulance. The meeting warmly congratulated the SNT.
The next meeting will be in October.

The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m. with Mr. Kingsford thanking the SNT for 
all their hard and successful work.

